Wilton-Lyndeborough Cooperative School District School Administrative Unit #63

192 Forest Road Lyndeborough, NH 03082 603-654-8088

Bryan K. Lane Superintendent of Schools

Betty Moore, M.Ed.
Director of Student Support Services

Lise Tucker Business Administrator

Student Support Services Report January 30, 2017

Special education staff and contracted service providers continue to balance a full assessment schedule with their daily direct service schedule. They are currently working on eight three-year re-evaluations of our currently identified students and seven new referrals to special education.

We have welcomed and implemented IEP plans for three identified students who moved into our district from other NH towns.

ABA therapists attended Crisis Prevention Intervention Training (CPI) during the December break. This training was held in district and was led by our trainer and BCBA, Amber Casavant. CPI refresher training is required every 6 months.

On the District Staff Development Day, February 3rd, the RISE staff will be attending an onsite ACE (Autism Curriculum Encyclopedia) training at Florence Rideout Elementary School.

Title 1 staff have been reviewing LLI and NWEA assessment data as they progress monitor and adjust appropriate groupings for continued reading and/or math interventions in grades 1 through 5.

I will be attending a Catastrophic Aid workshop at the NHDOE on February 23rd. The workshop will provide updates on application procedures and allowable expenses.

Respectfully submitted,

Betty Moore Director of Student Support Services